
 

 

 

November 2020 

 
 
Dear Pastor and Brethren, 
 
With great pleasure, we greet you once again, wishing with all our hearts that this Christmas season would always fill us with joy and 
gratitude to our God, because the incarnation of the Messiah was made possible when Jesus was born in Bethlehem. Merry Christmas! 
 
My wife and I rejoice to see what the Lord has been doing in our church, despite the time the world is experiencing with the pandemic. 
We celebrate our Family Conference every Sunday in October. We thought that, unlike in other years, the attendance would be 
very little, but the Lord glorified Himself. We had many first-time visitors, and several were saved. 
 
This month (November), we are celebrating our 19th Anniversary, and we have also had a good result. This has led us to verify that 
the church is sustained by the Lord, Who is the Head of His church. Glory to God forever! 
 
Once again, we are going to ask for your prayers that the Lord would enlighten us and give us wisdom regarding the property we want 
to buy for the church. We will soon have to sign a new rental contract; and, of course, the monthly payment will increase significantly. 
Some brothers have suggested that since the bank interest rates are so low at the moment, the church should take a loan for the 
US$100,000 that we need to buy the property instead. Again, I would like to suggest to all our churches and brothers that they give 
us an offering according to their possibilities to buy this property. I would like to take this opportunity to express my deep 
gratitude to all of you who have been praying and giving for this great cause. 
 
We thank the Lord that, little by little, in the midst of the crisis we are experiencing, the church is returning to normal. By the grace of 
God, this month (November), we were able to meet again on Wednesdays to hold our regular Bible study. The brethren are very happy 
about this. 
 
Once again, we wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. May our God fill your life with His blessings for your 
commitment to the Gospel. 
 
Prayer Requests: 
1. For wisdom to buy the property for our church 
2. For the Lord to save us from being infected with COVID-19 
3. For wisdom to shepherd the church in the midst of the pandemic 
4. For the poor of our church 
 
Because Jesus Christ lives, 

Andrés R. Amorós 
Andrés & Dora Amorós 
Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic 
Philippians 1:6 

 


